



October 24, 2022

Ms. Michelle L. Miller Planning Administrator Planning Division, Developmental Services Department 1653 Blaise Drive, Brooksville, FL 34601

Dear Ms. Miller,

This letter is to confirm my full support and belief that the Hernando County YMCA and community would greatly benefit from the development of this project. The Y leadership team who oversees this project has reviewed the layout and feels it is very compatible with the YMCA of the Suncoast.

The sale of this land, and the building of apartments is a dynamic benefit for the YMCA and the older adults who will be living in the apartments. Money from the sale of the land will be used for capital improvements at the Hernando County YMCA, and each of the seniors that reside within the apartments will receive a YMCA membership. Their memberships to the Y will support them physically and mentally in their health journey. On the remaining land, the buyer will be building a multipurpose field which will include upgraded and improved lights.

On behalf of the YMCA of the Suncoast, I am confident in the development of this project. The sale of this land, and development of apartments will improve the community as a whole. Please feel free to contact our Association Office at (727) 467-9622 if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

G. Scott Gover

President/CEO

A.

Received

OCT 2.7 2022

Planning Department Hernando County, Florida